Global Environment Facility

GEF

MOHAMED T. EL-ASHRY
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER
AND CHAIRMAN

January 6, 1998

Dear Mr. Asenjo:

Please refer to UNDP’s letter of December 16, 1997 enclosing the
revised project proposal entitled : Enabling the Commonwealth of Dominica
to Prepare its First National Communication in response to its Commitments
to the UNFCCC. Under the expedited procedures for enabling activities, I am
approving the proposal for a total amount of US $ 168,700. In accordance
with previous decisions, 15% of the approved amount should be made available
immediately for start up work in the recipient country.

Sincerely,
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cc : Messrs. Ahmed Djoghlaf (UNEP), Lars Vidaeus (World Bank),
Pier Vellinga (STAP)

et

GEF SECRETARIAT, 1818 H STREET NW, WASHINGTON, DC 20433 USA
TELEPHONE (202) 473 3202 FAX (202) 522 3240/3245



bec: MTE Chron, AV Chron, DA, Circulating BB,
EA Climate Change File - Dominica



